
Four-Star Defensive End Zahir Mathis
Decommits From Ohio State

The Buckeyes lost a 2025 commitment on Monday when Philadelphia Imhotep Institute four-star
defensive end Zahir Mathis (6-6, 225) announced on Twitter that he will be re-opening his recruitment.

After much consideration I’ve decided to reopen my recruitment and decommit from Ohio
State. I appreciate Coach Day, Coach Johnson and all the coaches at Ohio State. They are still
a top school for me. This is a life decision. Please respect my decision!

— Zahir Mathis (@ZahirMathis5) November 18, 2024

Mathis has been committed to Ohio State since Jan. 10, but has long been a big target for Penn State,
the only other school he took an official visit to.

Losing Mathis will be a big blow to what was the No. 1 recruiting class in 2025 before he decided to
explore other options. He is the No. 67 player in the country and the No. 5 edge rusher according to
247Sports composite ranking.

The Buckeyes still have five defensive linemen committed to Larry Johnson and Ohio State, but Mathis
was the highest rated and was one of just two edge rushers int he class along with Enterprise, Ala.,
four-star Zion Grady (6-4, 235).
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